
 

MEDIA RELEASE 

Glendale Avenue Bridge Reopens Ahead of Schedule 
 

St. Catharines, Ontario (May 9, 2025) – The St. Lawrence Seaway Management Corporation 

(SLSMC) is pleased to confirm that the Glendale Avenue Bridge (Bridge 5) in St. Catharines is 

reopening ahead of schedule.  

It will be open to vehicle and pedestrian traffic today. The bridge had been in the raised 

position since April 22 due to an issue with the expansion joint that prevented it from fully 

lowering.  

Thanks to the commitment of crews working extended hours, repairs were completed safely 

and ahead of schedule. We thank the public, local stakeholders, and community partners for 

their continued cooperation and patience.  

Bridge availability information is available on the Seaway’s Bridge Status page.  

 

About the St. Lawrence Seaway Management Corporation  

The St. Lawrence Seaway Management Corporation (SLSMC) is a not-for-profit corporation that 

manages and operates the Canadian assets of the St. Lawrence Seaway. Established in 1998, 

the SLSMC works under a long-term agreement with Transport Canada to ensure the safe, 

efficient, and sustainable movement of goods through one of North America’s most important 

trade corridors. The Seaway plays a key role in connecting global markets, supporting economic 

growth, and advancing innovation in marine transportation. For more information, visit 

www.Seaway.ca. 
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